

## The City of New York Manhattan Community Board 8

505 Park Avenue, Suite 620 New York, N.Y. 10022-1106 www.cb8m.com Jacqueline Ludorf, Chair Phone: (212) 758-4340 Fax: (212) 758-4616 info@cb8m.com - E-Mail Latha Thompson, District Manager

## Community Bulletin Board – January 2010

## PLEASE VISIT COMMUNITY BOARD 8'S WEBSITE AT www.cb8m.com

The 19<sup>th</sup> Precinct Community Council will meet on Monday, January 4, 2010 at 7:00PM, 19<sup>th</sup> Precinct, 153 East 67<sup>th</sup> Street (between Lexington and Third Avenues). For more information, contact the 19<sup>th</sup> Precinct Community Affairs at 212-452-0613 or via email The19pctcouncil@aol.com

<u>The East 79<sup>th</sup> Street Neighborhood Association</u> will meet on **Thursday, January 14, 2010** at 6:00PM, **please note earlier start time**, City University of New York (CUNY), 535 East 80<sup>th</sup> Street, (At East End Avenue) First Floor Board Room. Agenda: 19<sup>th</sup> Pct. Police Report on Neighborhood Safety; SPECIAL GUEST Report on Fire Safety; Elected Officials Reports. **All meetings are free and open to the public**.

Good Neighbor Apartments have reopened their waiting list for 114, 118, 122, 126 and 130 East 104<sup>th</sup> Street. Beginning November 23, 2009, you may obtain an application by calling (516) 466-6527 ext. 24 between the hours of 10:00AM and 3:00PM, Monday to Friday or writing to AMS Realty Company, 98 Cutter Mill Road, Ste. 240-S, Great Neck, NY 11021. All completed applications must be returned by January 15, 2010.

The US Department of Treasury and the Federal Reserve Bank Go Direct campaign encourages people who receive Social Security and other federal benefits to help protect themselves from financial crimes by switching from paper checks to direct deposit. For more information, please call Ashley Czernis at (312)-988-2419, or via email aczernis@webershandwick.com or visit www.GoDirect.org.

<u>Legal Information for Families Today (LIFT)</u> Family Legal Center offers free workshops, legal information and social work services to parents and grandparents involved in child support, custody, and visitation cases. All services are offered in English and Spanish at 350 Broadway, Room 400. For more information, please call (646) 613-9633 or visit <a href="https://www.LIFTonline.org">www.LIFTonline.org</a>.

Need a babysitter? If so, consider hiring a Hunter student. <u>Hunter College's Babysitting Program</u> is a service that helps the local community while also helping Hunter students find opportunities close to campus. For more information, visit their website www.hunter.cuny.edu/babysitting

The Day Care Council of New York, Inc. is a not-for-profit organization that provides families with child care information in all five boroughs of New York City, particularly infant and young toddler care. They offer free information and guidance in choosing day care, family care, Head Start, after-school programs, nanny services, summer camps group family care and other child care concerns. For more information, please call Jon Pinkos at 212-206-7818 x114 or via email <a href="mailto:jpinkos@dccnyinc.org">jpinkos@dccnyinc.org</a>.

<u>Crime Victim Services</u> is a non-profit program, designed to aid and compensate innocent victims of crime who meet certain criteria. The program is free of charge. For more information, please call Teresa Navarro at 212-585-6142 or 6281.

Mt. Sinai Sexual Assault and Violence Intervention Program (SAVI) needs individuals to become Volunteer Emergency Advocates for survivors of sexual assault and domestic violence. Advocates are on call once a month in Manhattan or Queens to accompany people who have recently been assaulted. For more information please call (212) 423-2140 or (718) 736-1288 or visit <a href="www.mssm.edu/SAVI/">www.mssm.edu/SAVI/</a>.

Manhattan Community Board 8 strongly encourages you to contact us with your concerns or questions about issues affecting you and your neighbors. If you know of anyone who would like to receive our monthly mailing via standard mail or electronically, please encourage him or her to contact the board office at 212-758-4340 or info@cb8m.com.